


























(§174C-31(b)(2)). Therefore, an agreement with the NPS for an action required by law is
unnecessary.

4. Ttem 4 of the proposal alleges that “Without eliminating the on-site factors adversely
impacting the Park’s resources, it is impossible to determine, or hypothesize with any
degree of scientific certainty whether off-site factors, including water withdrawal has any
effect.” We disagree with the County’s assertion in this regard, and note that no
evidentiary basis is provided to support it.

More importantly, the premises underlying this item (that scientific certainty is needed to
take actions to protect non-consumptive public trust resources; and that the burden of
proof with regard to proving harm to these resources falls on the agencies that have an
enduring responsibility to protect these resources, as opposed to applicants for water use)
have no foundation in law and are in direct contradiction with repeated rulings of the
appellate courts of Hawai‘i.

The State of Hawai‘i and its political subdivisions are responsible for protecting public
trust resources in Hawai‘i. The Commission’s landmark 1997 decision in the Waiahole
Ditch Combined Contested Case Hearing was upheld for its recognition that as trustee of
the state’s water resources, its duty to protect those resources required it, when faced with
“scientific evidence [that] is preliminary and not yet conclusive regarding the
management of fresh water resources which are part of the public trust,” to adopt
“precautionary principles” to protect those resources. Conclusions of Law at 7.

The Hawai‘i Supreme Court endorsed the Commission’s adoption of the precautionary
principle as a guidepost in the exercise of its statutorily-defined duties, noting that “at
minimum, the absence of firm scientific proof should not tie the Commission’s hands in
adopting reasonable measures designed to further the public interest.” In re Waiahole
Ditch Combined Contested Case Hearing, 9 P.3d at 467 (2000) (“Waiahole™); reaffirmed
In re Kukui (Molokai), Inc., 174 P.3d at 320, at 338 (2007).

The Court also ruled that “under the public trust [doctrine] and the Code, permit
applicants have the burden of justifying their proposed uses in light of protected public
rights in the resource.” Waiahole, 94 Hawai‘i at 160, 9 P.3d at 472. The Court further
clarified that the Commission is “duty-bound” to place the burden on the applicant.
Waiahole at 142, 9 P.3d at 454.

We note that the issuance of well construction and pump installation permits does not
explicitly require the applicant to analyze the effect of a proposed withdrawal on public
trust resources. In contrast, the water-use permit required in designated water
management areas does contain such a requirement.

The foundation of this proposed action is in conflict with the public trust doctrine and the
State Water Code and infringes on the responsibilities of the Commission.

For the reasons described above, the NPS does not agree to Items 1 and 4 of the County’s
proposed alternative paths of action. Please refer to my previous letter to you dated July 8, 2015
regarding the issues that the NPS believes need to be resolved before future discussions on






